
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 2/23/2017 6:01:38 PM
Subject: FW: Speaker Request

Please advise.
 
Lily
 
From: Ellie Dixon [mailto:elliedixon358@gmail.com] 
 
Sent: Thursday, February 23, 2017 3:03 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Cc: Don Avedon 
Subject: Speaker Request
 
Hi Lily,
 
As per our phone conversation today, the Money Talks Club of Sun City Hilton Head would be honored to have 
Lt. Governor Kevin Bryant address our club on June 19 or July 17. Our usual audience is about 200.
 
Our guests speak for 45 minutes followed by a 10 minute Q&A session. We ask that speakers use Power Point. 
We also stress that if any schedule change is necessary our scheduled speaker will arrange to have someone 
come in his or her stead.
 
While Sun City is an active adult community, there are residents here who have found your Office of Aging to 
be most helpful. We believe our membership would be interested in learning more about its structure, costs and 
offerings.
 
Thank you so much for expediting this request that I am copying to the Club's Program Chairman Don Avedon.
 
Ellie Dixon
843-705-3973
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